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MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE RESOURCES AND SERVICES OVERVIEW 
AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE,

HELD ON MONDAY, 6TH JANUARY, 2020 AT 9.30 AM
IN THE CONNAUGHT ROOM - TOWN HALL, STATION ROAD, CLACTON-ON-SEA, 

CO15 1SE

Present: Councillors M Stephenson (Chairman), Scott (Vice-Chairman), 
Barry, Bray, Codling, Griffiths, Morrison, Placey and Turner

In Attendance: Ian Davidson (Chief Executive), Keith Simmons (Head of 
Democratic Services and Elections), Richard Barrett (Head of 
Finance, Revenues and Benefits Services & Section 151 Officer) 
and Debbie Bunce (Legal and Governance Administration Officer)

40. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE AND SUBSTITUTIONS 

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillor Allen, with Councillor 
Placey substituting.

41. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 

There were none at this time though later on in the meeting, as recorded below, 
Councillors Bray, Barry, Scott, Morrison, Turner and Codling each declared an interest 
in respect of the Local Council Tax Support Scheme Grant to Parish Councils in the 
Updated Financial Forecast for 2020/21 in that they were all current serving Members of 
Parish Councils..

42. QUESTIONS ON NOTICE PURSUANT TO COUNCIL PROCEDURE RULE 38 

There were none on this occasion.

43. UPDATED FINANCIAL FORECAST / BUDGET 2020/21 

The Committee undertook its scrutiny of the Council’s Revenue Budget Proposals, 
Capital Programme, Reserves and provisions and Fees and Charges based on the 
budget approved for 2019/20 and the in-year adjustments to that budget as approved by 
Cabinet.

The Chief Executive (Ian Davidson) attended the meeting and informed the Committee 
that the scrutiny of the budgets was an important part of the cycle and that the 
Committee would now be looking at the Housing Revenue Accounts Budget as well as 
the General Fund.  He explained that there would still be some revenue support coming 
this year from the Government. The Chairman thanked the Chief Executive for his 
attendance and Mr Davidson then left the meeting. 

In addition to the general role of the Committee in scrutinising the budget proposals as 
set out above, the Cabinet had requested this Committee’s comments on the updated 
Financial Forecast/Budget 2020/21 which the Cabinet approved on 20 December 2019.  
The Committee were aware that an updated financial forecast for 2020/21 had been 
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prepared which reflected changes since Members had last considered this forecast in 
November 2019.

The Head of Finance, Revenues & Benefits Services (Richard Barrett), outlined the 
changes in the financial forecast since it had last been considered plus the possible 
implications for the future and answered Members questions.

Mr Barrett then drew to the Committee’s attention the Updated Cost Pressure Summary 
for 2020/21 and responded to Members’ questions thereon. 

Councillors Bray, Barry, Scott, Morrison, Turner and Codling each declared an interest 
in respect of the Local Council Tax Support Scheme Grant to Parish Council’s in the 
Updated Financial Forecast for 2020/21 in that they were all current serving Members of 
Parish Councils.

The Committee then decided what questions it wished to pose to Portfolio Holders in 
respect of the budget and underlining drivers and service levels that were used as 
determinants for budgeted sums to pay for those services.  The Portfolio Holders would 
then be provided with the questions and invited to attend on 8 January  when the 
Committee would reconvene after its programmed adjournment at the end of 6 January.

The Committee also considered comments and/or recommendations it might wish to 
submit to Cabinet in relation to the updated Financial Forecast/Budget 2020/21 (in 
response to the request from Cabinet).

The Committee then adjourned for lunch (1.00 p.m. – 1.30 p.m.).

44. HOUSING REVENUE ACCOUNT BUDGET PROPOSALS 2020/21 

The Committee’s undertook its scrutiny of the Council’s Housing Revenue Account 
Budget Proposals 2020/21.  As one part of this scrutiny, the Committee noted that 
Cabinet on 20 December 2019 had requested this Committee’s comments on the 
Proposals.

The Head of Finance, Revenues & Benefits Services (Richard Barrett), explained what 
the Housing Revenue Account (HRA) budget was and how this worked.  He then 
outlined the changes in the HRA Budget since it had last been considered plus possible 
implications for the future. 

Mr Barrett then responded to Members’ questions.  

Following a discussion of the day’s events the Chairman adjourned the meeting until 
9.30 a.m. on Wednesday 8 January 2020 at which time the Committee would ask 
questions of certain members of the Cabinet with regards to service delivery matters 
related to items in the Budget/Financial Forecast that were relevant to their respective 
portfolios. The Committee would then formally decide what comments and/or 
recommendations it wished to submit to Cabinet in relation to the updated Financial 
Forecast/Budget 2020/21 and the Housing Revenue Account Budget 2020/21.

The meeting was declared closed at 2.50 pm 
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